
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

October 1, 1987 

A called meeting of the Englewood Board of Commissioners was held on October 1, 1987 
at 4:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioners Conner, Nichols, Middleton, Recorder C.A. 
Goodin, Police Chief Hershell Jack, and citizen Carrine McConkey.  In reference to the 
Police Dept. the Board discussed a crisis due to the resignation of Officer Russell.  After 
much discussion on the pros and cons of hiring an older or younger person for this 
position, the Board decided to advertise the job and check with the Sheriff's Dept. for 
possible applicants.  The Board also hired H.D. Studdard as a part-time patrolman. 

Members discussed purchasing new Christmas lights for the City.  Conner made motion 
to buy new lights and Nichols seconded.  All ayes. 

Discussion about heating and air conditioning.  Mayor Middleton discussed that he was 
still checking on it and would have something to report at a later meeting. 

The Board also discussed the pros and cons of an industrial rate on garbage.  Then main 
topics of the discussion was the garbage at the Allied Hosiery and M&M Manufacturing 
plants.  It was decided to note the weight of the garbage of these plants for the next few 
weeks before making a decision on this matter. 

Motion was made by Commissioner Conner, seconded by Commissioner Nichols to 
adjourn.  All ayes. 

Robert H. Middleton_________                                               C.A. 
Goodin                                  
Mayor                                                                                             Recorder 

 


